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OFFICIAL

Hi ,

Thank you for your email and clarification. We have since located a previous response, that was
incorrectly filed, and that EPA prepared when the Plan was on public exhibition back in 2018,
and which I have attached to this email.

In addition, I have also attached a recent response we provided to DELWP’s Development
Facilitation Program, regarding the proposed rezoning of the former quarry site – 13-91 Victoria
Street Miners Rest, and Council may consider this advice as they progress this plan. Apart from
this advice, there is nothing of particular concern or interest to the EPA regarding reference to
the quarry in the Plan.

As a general note, it is important that Council is aware of its obligations to satisfy itself that the
land proposed to be used for a sensitive use are, or will be, suitable for that use, in accordance
with MD1. It is important to note here, that MD1 does not take into consideration the existing
zoning of land, but rather what is being proposed.

Specifically, MD1 requires that in preparing a planning scheme amendment that would have the
effect of allowing “potentially contaminated land” to be used for a sensitive use, children’s
playground or secondary school, a planning authority must satisfy itself that the land is, or will
be, suitable for that use. Given this, MD 1 establishes two tests that must be met to trigger the
requirements of MD 1, being that the:

the zoning of the land proposed by the amendment allows a sensitive use, children’s
playground or secondary school to be established, whether or not subject to a permit; and,
land is potentially contaminated land.

Kind regards,

Senior Planning Advisor
Development Advisory

E @epa.vic.gov.au

A 200 Victoria St, Carlton
epa.vic.gov.au 
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The City of Ballarat acknowledges the Traditional Custodians of the land we live and work on, the
Wadawurrung and Dja Dja Wurrung People, and recognises their continuing connection to the land
and waterways. We pay our respects to their Elders past, present and emerging and extend this to all
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander People

 
OFFICIAL

Attention: This message is intended only for the use of the individual or entity named above and
may contain information that is confidential and privileged. If you have received this e-mail in
error, please notify the sender immediately and delete the message. Any views or opinions
presented are solely those of the author.
This email (and any attachments) is for the intended recipient only and may contain privileged,
confidential or copyright information. If you are not the intended recipient, any use of this email
is prohibited, please notify the sender immediately or contact us on 1300 372 842 (1300 EPA
VIC), or contact@epa.vic.gov.au and delete the original. EPA does not warrant that this email or
any attachments are error or virus free and accepts no liability for computer viruses, data
corruption, delay or interruption, unauthorised access or use. Any personal information in this e-
mail must be handled in accordance with the Privacy and Data Protection Act 2014 (Vic).
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